
June 15, 2021【to All Students and Faculty Members of Tenri University】 
 
Regarding class format after June 21 (Monday) 
 

Tenri University Novel Coronavirus Emergency Response Headquarters 
Director-general (President) Noriaki Nagao 

 
On June 13, we have decided the following at the 30

th Novel Coronavirus 
Emergency Response Headquarters Meeting:  
 

1. Based on the activity guideline, the phase will be “III” from June 21 
 
Comprehensively judging the current infection status in Nara, Osaka, and 
Kyoto prefectures, the activity guideline of our University will be “Phase 
III” from June 21 (Monday). 
 
As a result, in principle, classes with 50 or less students will be “face-to-
face.” In principle, online classes are conducted “on demand.” 
(Depending on the class, even if the number of students is 50 or less, it 
may be conducted online. Please check with the faculty in charge of your 
class to see how the class will be conducted.)  
  
For students who are anxious about going to school, the University will 
take a special care of their attending face-to-face classes.  
 
 
Tenri University activity guideline in relation to the spread of COVID-19  Revised 

edition as of May 24, 2021  
 
 

2. Regarding the spring semester final examination 
    The spring semester final examination will be held as scheduled 
between July 15 (Thursday) and July 21 (Wednesday). 
    Please check the notice regarding the final examination schedule. 
  
 

3. Please refrain from going out unnecessarily, refrain from social 
gatherings and so called drinking parties, and try to keep quiet when 
eating to reduce the risk of infection as much as possible 

 
Infection cases continue to be confirmed at a high level in Nara 
Prefecture as well as in neighboring prefectures, and in order to overcome 

https://www.tenri-u.ac.jp/topics/q3tncs000020mr2m-att/phase3_e.pdf
https://www.tenri-u.ac.jp/topics/q3tncs000020mr2m-att/phase3_e.pdf


the current crisis, it is necessary for each to take measures to prevent 
infection.  
 
In Nara Prefecture, we are implementing “emergency countermeasures” 
in order to control the spread of infection with a strong sense of crisis and 
to promote efforts to save lives with all our might. Please thoroughly 
implement the infection prevention measures listed on the Nara 
Prefecture website.  
 
Nara Prefecture webpage  
 
 

4. Thorough consideration for students who use public transportation 
and students who are anxious about attending face-to-face classes 

 
Due to COVID-19, it is understandable that some students will have 
difficulties coming to campus due to various reasons.  
 
As posted on the Campus Square on May 13, Tenri University has 
requested faculty members to secure opportunities to attend face-to-face 
lessons through online distribution and post-distribution of lecture videos, 
taking into consideration the circumstances of the students, without 
forcing them to physically come to the classrooms.  
 
Also, if you feel unwell, please check the “<Tenri University> 
Coronavirus Infectious Disease Response Flow Chart” and contact the 
instructor in charge of the class or the Student Affairs Section to consult 
about the class you are taking.  
 
 
〈Tenri University〉Coronavirus Intectious Disease Response Flow chart  

http://www.pref.nara.jp/
https://www.tenri-u.ac.jp/topics/q3tncs000020mr2m-att/FlowChart_Eng.pdf

